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VERITATEM FACIENTES IN CARITATE 

 

MASS TIMES 
Sunday: 8 a.m. & 10:15 a.m. 

  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, & Friday: 7:45 am 
except First Friday: 6 p.m.  

Tuesday: 6 p.m. 
Saturday: 8 a.m. 

Confessions: 30 minutes before all Masses 
Devotions: Tuesdays after Mass - Perpetual Help Novena  



Notice from the Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph 

   The Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph is committed to combating sexual abuse in the Church.  If you are a 
victim of sexual abuse, or if you observe or suspect sexual abuse:    
1. Call the Missouri Child Abuse Hotline at 1-800-392-3738 (if the victim is currently under the age of 18); and 
2. Contact your local law enforcement agency or call 911; and 
3. After reporting to these civil and law enforcement authorities, report suspected sexual abuse of a minor or 
vulnerable adult to the Diocesan Ombudsman, Joe Crayon, at 816-812-2500 or crayon@ombudsmankcsj.org, if the 
abuse involves a priest, deacon, employee or volunteer of the Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph. 
The Diocese has a sincere commitment to providing care and healing resources to victims of sexual abuse and 
their families.  Please contact Whitney True-Francis, Victim Assistance Coordinator, at 816.392.0011 or 
true.francis@diocesekcsj.org for more information. 

WELCOME 
 

To Father Maciej Ziebiec, CSsR who will 
preach at today’s Masses. Today’s 2nd 
collection will be for the Polish 
Redemptorists-Mission and their 
Missionary Cooperation Plan that helps to 
spread the gospel, build churches and 
communities around the world.  
 

This year we are invited to support the 
missionary work of Polish Redemptorists-
Mission in Russia. They have been working 
in the former Soviet Union for 30 years. At 
present, we have five pastoral centers in 
Russia, one in Kazakhstan, five in Belarus, 
and two in Ukraine.  
 

(Please make checks payable to Institute of 
Christ the King.) 

Reminder about Proper Attire in Church 
Now that the warm summer weather is here, just a friendly reminder about the importance of 
coming to church decently attired. Although it can be tempting to dress with only comfort in 
mind, out of respect for God’s house and out of consideration for the dignity of the human 
person (our own and that of others), it is important to dress with modesty and decorum in 

mind. Revealing or tight-fitting clothing do not meet the norms for Christian modesty, espe-
cially in church. Gentlemen are kindly asked not to wear shorts in church, and especially on 

Sundays are encouraged to wear slacks and a dress shirt. Ladies and girls should wear skirts or 
dresses falling at least below the knee and are encouraged to have their heads covered. 

ALTAR BOY PRACTICE 

On Sunday August 14th, there will be an 
altar boy practice after the 10:15 a.m. Mass 
for boys who are interested in serving at the 
altar. This initial practice is intended to go 
over the basics of serving. More practices 
will take place during the Fall.  

MASS INTENTIONS 
  

We kindly ask that each member limit their 
Mass intentions to one a month or 12 total 
for the year in order to allow everyone the 
opportunity to have Masses said for their 
own intentions.  



 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
Monday, August 15th 
Assumption of the Blessed Virgin 
Holy Masses: Low Mass at 7:45 a.m. and 
High Mass at 6:30 p.m.   
 
August 29th-September 2nd 
General Chapter of the Institute of 
Christ the King 
 
September 10, 2022 
9:00 a.m. Confirmation Catechism class 
 
September 18, 2022 
Church Picnic, Knights of Columbus 
Park, Shawnee, KS  
 
October 29, 2022 
10:00 a.m. Sacrament of Confirmation 
conferred by His Excellency the Most 
Reverend James V. Johnston, followed 
by Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament 

 

 

MASSES THIS WEEK 
 

WEEK OF AUGUST 7-14 
 

Sunday, August 7 
 

9TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
 

8:00 a.m. - Members & Benefactors of OSP 
10:15 a.m. - Anniversary of Daniel & Delena Soukup 

 

Monday, August 8 
 

Sts. Cyriacus, Largus & Smaragdus  

 

 7:45 a.m. - Most Forgotten Soul in Purgatory 
 

Tuesday, August 9 
 

St. John Marie Vianney 
 

6:00 p.m - The Charles Fowler & Sample Families 
 

 

Wednesday, August 10 
 

St. Lawrence 

 

 7:45 a.m. - Aaron Miller 
 

Thursday, August 11 
 

Sts. Tiburtius & Susanna 
 

7:45 a.m. - Wanda Holden 
 

Friday, August 12 
 

St. Clare 
 

7:45 a.m. - Chris & Blanche Binggeli, R.I.P. 

 

Saturday, August 13 
 

Vigil of the Assumption 

 

8:00 a.m. - Sr. Christiana Fulda 
 

Sunday, August 14 
 

10TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
 

8:00 a.m. - Shirley Marnett, R.I.P. 
10:15 a.m. - Members & Benefactors of OSP 

 

ORATORY INCOME: 

JULY 31 

$3827.44 

BUILDING FUND - $2930.00 

UTILITIES - $300.00 



 

CONTACTS 

OLD ST. PATRICK ORATORY 
P.O. Box 414237 
Kansas City, MO 64141-4237 
816-931-5612       
oldstpatrick@institute-christ-king.org  

 

Canon Todd 
Priory Address: 
Priory of the Immaculate Conception 
2301 Erie Street 
North Kansas City, MO 64116 

 

WANT TO REGISTER? Please contact Canon Todd.   

 

Special Prayer Requests 
 

Please pray for the repose of the souls of: Shirley Marnett, Ken Latimer, Emmett Latimer, Wanda Latimer, 
John Latimer, John P. Connelly, Fr. Donald Sturm, Elizabeth J. Valencia, Lolly Mueth, Christopher Pickett, 
Elaine Vaca, William Danz, Patrick Rhea, John J. McManus, Dolores P. Moyer, Betty Lucas, Miguel Vaca, Fr. 
Evan Harkins, Anthony Mogilnicki, Sid Tracy, Eugene Murray, Richard Delgado, The Fitzgibbons Family, 
Sister Wilhelmina Lancaster, Richard Kirkland, James Villotti, Chief Charles Fisher, Chandra Gamlath, 
Connor McCullough, The Richardson Family, Patricia Larkin, Fr. Stanley Piwowar, Debbie Ducommum, 
Walter & Linda Carter, John Lehman, Fr. Andrew Apostoli, Badri Taheri, Lucy Martinez, Alice Umphress, 
Maria Lupe Delgado, Joseph Schutzman, Peter Scozzare, John Nevshemal, Lillian Farrell, Christina Groccia-
Brady, Hal Petznick, Max Minnic, Alice S. Valencia, Mark Cahill, Jewell G. Shikles, Elaine Jones, Jean 

Elizabeth Lehman, Lisa Michelle Dorsel, Patricia Connelly, Carol Umphress, Michael Kellerman, Kay Marie 
Geiger, Gloria, Gregory Valadez, John Joseph Neet, John Clayton, Dewey Madrid, Leo Valencia, James 
Eugene McManus, Paul Peterson, Pat Petsch, Joyce Umphress, Don Deister, Daniel Ziglinski, Michael John 
Valencia, Donald Franz, Andrew Franz, Norma Nixon. 
 

Please pray for the health of: Charles Helmich, Stephen Shikles, Benjamin Gibson, Jill Newman, Gwen 
Gooch, Betty Burns, Kim Barks, Elvin Henley, Linda Farris Razook, Laurie Ritchie, Josephine Proietto, 
Cherie A. Roatch, Sheryl Latham, John K. Lehman, Shannon Steins, Canon Henrique Fragelli, Gene DeLalla, 
Aaron Miller, The Pappe Family, Lucie Mertz, Christopher Farrell, Tina Jinkens, The Fitzgibbons Family, 

Wendall Clark, Lorelei Friedl, Lisa Blankenship, Walt Marnett, Bob Hughes, Kathy Branson, Nuala Watkins, 
Giovanna Wilson.   
 

Please let us know if any names can be removed, so that room can be made for new additions. 

OFFERTORY & MASS REQUESTS 

You can support the Oratory by making a 
contribution online by clicking  
the “Donate” tab at this site: 

www.institute-christ-king.org/
kansascity-home 

Thank you for your support! 
 

If you would like to have a Mass offered, please use the 
Mass intention envelopes available on the table at the 

back of church. Checks for Mass offerings can be made 
out to: “Institute of Christ the King.” 


